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Diana Capes

Subject: Surplus Line Letter-PLEASE READ ALL

 October 22, 2019 
  
Surplus Line Broker/Surplus Line Agency, 
  
Due to unforeseen circumstances the Office of Superintendent of Insurance (OSI) is transitioning back to OPTins for the Surplus Line 
Premium Tax Filings for the Q3 2019 filings.  The Surplus Line Premium Tax Filings will be done with the same process that was 
done prior. 
  
The Surplus Line Premium Tax Filings will start November 1, 2019 and payable on the following dates: 
  
Q3 2019 – Due November 29, 2019 – Payments and Filings can be made starting November 1, 2019. 
  
Amendments can be done through OPTins starting November 1, 2019 until December 31, 2019. 
  
On January 1, 2020 Surplus Line Premium Tax Filings will transition to the Taxation and Revenue Department (TRD).  More 
information will be coming from the TRD. 
  
OSI apologies for the inconvenience that this may have caused. 
  
If you have questions please email Patricia Martinez at Patricia.Martinez@state.nm.us or Leatrice.Geckler@state.nm.us.  
  
  
Kind Regards, 
  
Patricia Martinez, Bureau Chief 
Financial Audit Bureau 
New Mexico Office of Superintendent of Insurance 
505-476-0191 

 

 


